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Austria warmly welcomes H.E. … and the delegation of Croatia and thanks them for their participation in the UPR.

We are pleased to hear that measures have been taken to reduce overcrowding in detention centers and to improve health care for persons deprived of their liberty. Yet, we have noted the concerns expressed recently by the Committee against Torture concerning the lack in practice of legal safeguards for persons deprived of their liberty as well as those of the Committee on the Rights of the Child on children being subject to prolonged pretrial detention.
While we commend the legislative and policy measures taken to ensure gender equality and the protection from domestic violence, we are concerned over reports that police officers are not adequately trained to respond to domestic violence and that at times the victims have been arrested and charged along with the perpetrator.

Building on our recommendations in the first UPR cycle, we would like to offer the following recommendations to Croatia:

· To continue its efforts to reduce overcrowding in prisons and improve detention conditions, including by promoting diversion and other alternatives to detention where possible.
· To ratify the Istanbul Convention and to strengthen its efforts to properly respond to allegations of domestic violence, including by training police officers, prosecutors and judges, and to ensure that women victims of violence obtain adequate redress and support.
· To increase its efforts to ensure that children in vulnerable situations, including Roma children, have equal access to education and to end segregation of Roma children in schools.
· To enhance the capacity of domestic courts and witness protection mechanisms so as to improve the efficiency in domestic war crimes prosecutions.

Thank you.
